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Arrangements must be 
made at the Rectory for Baptismal 
Class Bring a copy of the childôs Birth 
Certificate. 

 Arrangements for 
weddings should be made as soon as 
possible at the Rectory. 
 

 All Catholics 
who live within the parish boundaries 
should fill out a registration card at the 
Bookstore or Rectory. 
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WHY CHRISTIANS SHOULD STAY AWAY FROM 
TAROT CARDS 

Many Christians read their daily 
horoscope and do not think anything of 
it.  But as we approach Halloween, more 
news stories about occult practices will 
appear, including stories about one 
particular occult practice that gets less 
attention than some others but seems to 
be gaining in popularity: the reading of 
Tarot cards. 

When people live in uncertain times, they 
begin to worry that God does not hear 
their prayers, and so they seek other 
ways of gaining the knowledge they need 
to take control of their lives. Recourse to 
witchcraft and the occult is, primarily, a 
sign of despair of the goodness of God. 
Sadly, this applies to Tarot as much as to any occult practice. 

Tarot originated in Northern Italy in the fifteenth century as a trick-
taking card game called Trionji, and the 78 cards were sometimes 
used as educational tools, and there are certain Christian symbols 
that are still visible in the more traditional decks sold today. Some 
psychologists even use them for the assessment of the 
unconscious. However, in the eighteenth century, it developed into 
a tool for divination purposes, and since then the Church has 
warned against it. One of the earliest references to Tarot as the 
devilôs picture book is given by a Dominican preacher in a fiery 
sermon against the evils of the devilôs instrument. References to 
the Tarot as a social plague continued throughout the sixteenth 
and seventeenth centuries, but there is no indication that the cards 
were used for anything but games anywhere other than in 
Bologna, Italy, which used divinatory keywords. 

Tarot cards are one item among many that practitioners of 
divination use to seek hidden knowledge. Other such materials 
include items that reflect light and images (mirrors, glass balls, 
pools of water) and items that can be cast into unique layouts 
determined by chance (runes, astrology charts, tea leaves, the 
palm of the hand). With all of these items, the practitioner tries to 
find and interpret patterns that appear to him to answer the 
questions he asks. 

As it has done for centuries, the Church forbids recourse to these 
methods of attempting to ferret out hidden knowledge. The 
Catechism says that all forms of divination are to be rejected, 
including recourse to Satan or demons, conjuring up the dead, or 
other practices falsely supposed to ñunveilò the future. Consulting 
horoscopes, astrology, palm reading, interpretation of omens and 
lots, the phenomena of clairvoyance, and recourse to mediums all 
conceal a desire for power over time, history, and, in the last 
analysis, other human beings, as well as a wish to conciliate 
hidden powers. They contradict the honor, respect, and loving fear 
that we owe to God alone. 

At the root of the interest in divination is fear of the future and 
worry about a lack of personal control. Caroline Hardinges, the 
British woman who went from working in media to reading Tarot 
cards and mentoring witches, got started on her new career path 
after ñthe breakdown of her marriage led to Caroline re-assessing 
her life and re-kindling her teenage interest in witchcraft.  An 
Italian consumer organization reported that the main factor driving 
the increase in the number of Italians going to fortune-tellers, card 
readers and gurus is, without doubt, the economic crisis in Europe. 
As the Catechism notes, the temptation of divination is to gain 
powerðpower over oneôs personal circumstances and even over 
other human beings. But Christians are called to take up their 
cross in union with Christ and to serve others, not to wield power 
over them. 

Catholics must reject the use of Tarot cards for divination 
purposes. When weôre worried about a lack of control over our 
lives, the answer is to do our best to place our trust in God and not 
try to wrest away power from him for our own use. 

God can reveal the future to his prophets or to other saints. Still, a 
sound Christian attitude consists in putting oneself confidently into 
the hands of Providence for whatever concerns the future and 
giving up all unhealthy curiosity about it.  

Unlike the Ouija board, which was developed specifically as a 
means of contacting spirits and has no legitimate game-playing 
value, Tarot does have a long history of use for legitimate card 
play. Can Catholics use the Tarot cards to play games? That 
question requires a nuanced answer. If Catholic gamers are well-
formed in their faith and educated in the history of Tarot, there is 
no moral restriction against using a Tarot deck to privately play a 
legitimate card game such as Tarocchi. Just because Tarot decks 
can be used for divination is no reason to destroy all Tarot 
decksðany more than we should destroy mirrors, tea leaves, or 
the palms of peopleôs hands just because some people misuse 
these for divination purposes. 

On the other hand, insofar as Tarot is known in our own culture 
primarily as a divination tool and is not well-known as a card 
game, it is clear that  Catholics should take care not to 
unnecessarily cause scandal for those who may be shocked to 
see Catholics playing card games with Tarot decks. Moral 
theologians sometimes warn against engaging in anything that 
might be ñoffensive to pious ears.ò The idea is that even actions 
that are not inherently evil may not be suitable in the presence of 
those who do not understand. These practices are even more to 
be condemned when accompanied by the intention of harming 
someone, or when they have recourse to the intervention of 
demons. Wearing charms is also reprehensible. Spiritism often 
implies divination or magical practices; the Church for her part 
warns the faithful against it. Recourse to so-called traditional cures 
does not justify either the invocation of evil powers or the 
exploitation of another's credulity. 

In choosing whether or not to play Tarot card games, we need to 
remember St. Paulôs advice about balancing personal freedom 
and concern for the common good: ñAll things are lawful, but not 
all things are helpful. All things are lawful, but not all things build 
up. Let no one seek his own good, but the good of his neighbor   
(1 Cor: 10:23ï24).ò 

 

ANOTHER NEW YORKER ON THE ROAD TO 
SAINTHOOD-Born in New York City in 1819, Isaac Hecker 
grew up in a German-Methodist 
household. He would stick with this 
religion only until his teenage years 
when he started to distance himself 
from any Christian denomination. At 
the time Hecker was more interested in 
work and politics, though he still 
considered himself a Christian. 
Together with his two brothers, Hecker 
devoted all of his time to a political 
campaign during 1837. However, the 
campaign failed and left Hecker with a 
sour taste for politics. 

He continued to struggle with Godôs plan 
for his life and tried to search for his place in the world. At first, he 
turned to philosophy and studied such figures as Hegel and Kant. 
Then in 1842, Hecker started to have mystical visions. He wrote 
about one such heavenly vision that changed his approach to the 
world. "I saw (I cannot say I dreamt for it was quite different from 
dreaming since I was seated on the side of my bed) a beautiful 
angelic, pure being and myself standing alongside her, feeling a 
most heavenly pure joy. And it was if our bodies were luminous 
and they gave forth a moon-like light, which I felt sprang from the 
joy that we experienced.  

The vision only made him more restless and he turned to a popular 
Christian preacher and philosopher at the time named Orestes 
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Brownson. Brownson mentored Hecker for several years, but then 
started to question his own religion and began investigating the 
Catholic Church. 

Influenced by Brownsonôs change of direction, Hecker also 
researched the Catholic Church and felt drawn to it. Through a 
series of events and encounters, Hecker felt God calling him to be a 
Catholic priest. In the meantime, Brownson converted to the 
Catholic faith, marking the final straw in Heckerôs search for God. 
Hecker met with a local bishop who helped him make the final leap 
of faith. 

After a few weeks of religious instruction, Hecker was baptized in 
the Catholic Church in 1844. He wrote afterward, ñThe Catholic 
Church is my star, which will lead me to my life, my destiny, my 
purpose.ò 

Hecker eventually joined the Redemptorists and was ordained a 
priest in 1849. After spending several years abroad, Hecker 
returned to New York City and gave parish missions across the 
nation. He was an excellent preacher, attracting thousands of people 
wherever he went. A few years later Hecker felt called to establish 
a new Redemptorist house in America. His request was denied and 
his apparent ñdisobedienceò resulted in his expulsion from the 
order. At first, he fought the expulsion in Rome, but then discussed 
with the Holy Father the founding of a new order that would work 
for the conversion of America. 

Upon his return to the United States in 1858, Hecker gathered his 
friends and established the Missionary Priests of St. Paul the 
Apostle, more commonly known as the Paulists. It was a new 
congregation devoted to preaching missions and featured an 
apostolate to non-Catholics. For the rest of his life, Hecker devoted 
himself to preaching and spreading the Gospel through the modern 
means of technology. He died on December 22, 1888, in 
Manhattan. 

Heckerôs extraordinary life inspired many after his death, and his 
cause for canonization was officially opened on January 25, 2008, 
at which time he received the title Servant of God. 

 

Saint Anthony Maria ClaretðOctober 24 
Anthony Maria Claret was the son of a weaver and became 
a Claretian archbishop and founder.  Anthony was born in Salient 
in Catalonia, Spain, in 1807. He took up weaving but then studied 
for the priesthood, desiring to be a Jesuit. Ill health prevented his 
entering the Order, and he served as a secular priest. In 1849, he 
founded the Missionary Sons of the Immaculate Heart of Mary, 
known today as the Claretians, and the Apostolic Training Institute 
of the Immaculate Conception, known as the Claretian nuns. He 
wrote more than 150 books. From 1850 to 1857, Anthony served 
as the archbishop of Santiago de Cuba, Cuba. He invited the 
Piarist Fathers to come to Cuba from Spain to open the countryôs 
first teacher's college, one that would train native educators. He 
returned to the court of Queen Isabella II as confessor, and went 
into exile with her in 1868. In 1869 and 1870, Anthony 
participated in the First Vatican Council. He died in the Cistercian 
monastery of Fontfroide in southern France on October 24, 1870. 
Anthony Mary Claret had the gift of prophecy and performed 
many miracles. He was opposed by the liberal forces of Spain and 
Cuba and endured many trials. His feast day is October 24. 
 

NO MORE POSTING ON PARISH DOORS-As you have 
probably noticed, we now have a new bulletin board that was 
hand made by Wilbert on the outside of the church before you 
enter the front doors, and we will soon have one on the outside 
side entrance.  We ask that all fliers for posting be brought to the 
rectory, and we will see that they are posted on the appropriate 
bulletin boards.  The parish doors will soon be repainted and any 
fliers posted on them will be immediately removed.  Thank you 
for your cooperation.  
 

ANOINTING MASS-There will be an Anointing Mass on 
Saturday, October 28 following the 12:15PM Mass. 
Appropriate reception of the Sacrament of the Sick includes but is 
not limited to those whose health are seriously impaired by 
sickness or old age, before surgery if the surgery is caused by 
serious illness, elderly people who have become notably 
weakened, seriously ill children who have reached the age of 
reason and those who were previously anointed if there is a 
relapse after recovery or if the condition has become more 
serious. To receive the Sacraments of the Church licitly, a 
Catholic is to be in a state of grace. Individual confession and 
absolution constitute the ordinary means by which a member of 
the faithful conscious of grave sin is reconciled with God and the 
Church. Those receiving the Sacrament are encouraged to receive 
the Sacrament of Penance prior to receiving the Sacraments of the 
Anointing of the Sick and Holy Communion. 
 
WORLD MISSION SUNDAY-This weekend, we will 
celebrate World Mission Sunday.  Each year, the entire Church is 
invited to support the young mission dioceses in Africa, Asia, the 
Pacific islands, and parts of Latin America and Europe, where 
priests, religious, and lay leaders serve the poorest of the 
poor.  This year, we are invited to "Chat With the Pope" to learn 
more about his missions.  Scan this year's World Mission Sunday 
poster, hanging up in the narthex, using Facebook Messenger for 
your mobile device, or learn more at ChatWithThePope.org.  
 
HURRICANE RELIEF DONATIONS-We are  still collecting 
the following items for Hurricane Relief in Puerto Rico; you may 
bring these items EITHER to the School or to the rectory:  non-
perishable food (canned, powdered, et.), clothing, baby 
necessities (clothing, food, diapers, etc.), flashlights, batteries, 
feminine hygiene products, medical supplies, blankets and sheets, 
towels, cases of water, school supplies (backpacks, notebooks, 
pens, pencils, etc), cleaning supplies, toiletries (toothpaste, 
toothbrushes, shampoo, deodorant, etc.), and bug spray.  
 
RENEW AND REBUILD TO BEGIN AT ST. HELENAôS 
Dear St. Helena Parishioners, 

As you are well aware, two years ago the Archdiocese of New 
York began planning a five-year capital campaign called  Renew & 
Rebuild, which will benefit our local parishes, with a small 
percentage going to St. Joseph's Seminary, Catholic Charities, 
retired priests, and the Cathedral.  I am happy to report that in 
subsequent months this campaign has achieved a great deal of 
success ð thanks to many of you! 

With less than half our parishes engaged in the campaign thus far, 
we have raised over $116 million towards our $200 million goal. 
Undoubtedly, this success is the result of our pastors' and lay 
leaders' enormous dedication to this effort. These funds will have 
a tremendous impact and will benefit the significant capital needs 
of our parishes, which include our churches, rectories, schools, 
grounds, and parish centers. Parish participation in this campaign 
is happening in three phases, and the Renew and Rebuild 
campaign at St. Helena Parish will soon be taking place.  In a 
few weeks, you will be contacted by your pastor, who will 
invite you to participate in this five-year campaign in a 
specific way. 

Please know I am grateful for all that you do. When I announced 
the success of the campaign, it was also an acknowledgment of 
your and your pastors' dedication. 

With renewed gratitude and prayerful best wishes, may I remain, 

Fraternally in Christ, 
 
Timothy Michael Cardinal Dolan 
Archbishop of New York 
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Study the Creed and the Catholic Catechism 
Do the truths of the faith, which are listed in the Nicene Creed, 
really permeate your life?  Learn how these ancient truths contain 
the promise of peace, joy, and happiness for our lives. Pillar 1: 
The Creed is a 12-session program that will launch you on an 
amazing journey through the first part of the Catechism of the 
Catholic Church.  Don't miss this opportunity to take part in a 
compelling and inspiring learning experience that is sure to draw 
you closer to Christ through a deeper understanding of the 
teachings of His Church. 

Join us in the Green Building at 11:30 AM on Sundays or at either 
1 PM or 7:30 PM on Tuesdays and continuing for the next 
eleven weeks. This week we will study Creation and paragraphs 
181-241 of the Cathechism of the Catholic Church, which is 
available in the Religious Goods Room. 

++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 

OPEN HOUSE FOR CATHOLIC HIGH SCHOOLS           
IN THE BRONX 

Cardinal Spellman 10/22   Sunday      11AM-3PM 
Cathedral (Manhattan) 10/22   Sunday      12-2:30PM 
Dominican Academy-   10/26  Thursday      4-6PM 
              Mini Open House (RSVP)       (Manhattan)   
Fordham Prep  10/29   Sunday       1-4 PM 
Marymount (Manhattan) 10/24   Tuesday       6-8PM 
Msgr. Scanlan  10/25   Wednesday   6-8PM 
Notre Dame (Manhattan) 10/29   Sunday          2:30-5PM 
St. Catherineôs  10/22   Sunday       11AM-2PM 
St. Raymonds (Boys)    1/17/18    Wednesday   4-6:00PM 
Ursuline (New Rochelle) 10/28  Saturday       12:30-3:30PM 
++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 
 
 

 

 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION ATTENDANCE-Parents please 
note that your child is allowed only five absences from the 
weekday religious education classes and only two absences from 
the monthly Sunday session.  Parents must call Fr. Richard at  
718-892-3232 if their child cannot attend any religious education 
class.   
 

Banns of Marriage 
Lτ{ǘŜǾŜ ¢ƻǊǊŜǎ ϧ WŜǎǎƛŎŀ tŜǊŜȊ 

 
 

 

PARISH ANNOUNCEMENTS 
 
 

¶ 50/50-Pink envelopes for the October drawing are available 
at both entrances to the church. Remember, it only costs 
$5.00 to enter.  The next winner will be picked on Oct. 30.  

¶ RELIGIOUS EDUCATION CLASSES for both children 
and adults take place on Wednesdays, from 3:45PM-5PM.  

¶ ENGLISH RELIGIOUS EDUCATION FAMILY 
SESSION will take place on Sun., October 15 at 
11:30AM in the cafeteria. 

¶ ADULT RCIA CLASSES take place on Sundays. The 
Spanish class takes place at 10AM in the cafeteria, and the 
English class is held at 3PM in the downstairs rectory 
meeting room.  

¶ SPANISH BIBLE STUDY CLASS-A special four-week 
Pro-Life Formation series will conclude this Tuesday in the 
cafeteria from 7-9PM. Next week, we will begin our study 
of the Book of Genesis. 

¶ SPANISH CHARISMATIC PRAYER GROUP meets on 
Mondays, at 7:00PM in the Church. 

¶ ENGLISH CHARISMATIC PRAYER GROUP meets on 
Wednesdays at 7:30PM in the Green Building. 

¶ WORKSHOP OF PRAYER AND LIFE in Spanish takes 
place every Thursday from 7-9PM in the cafeteria. 

¶ SPANISH MARRIAGE PREPARATION SESSIONS-
Beginning Monday, October 23 from 7:30PM to 9:00PM      
and continuing for the next six months, St. Helena will offer 
a special marriage preparation course both for couples 
preparing for marriage and for those already married couples 
who wish to strengthen their marriage or who wish to have 
their civil marriage convalidated in the Church.  For more 
info, contact Fr. Nelson at 718-892-3232.  

¶ FREE HOME ENERGY IMPROVEMENTS-Do you 
know that New York State provides FREE home energy 
improvement services to low income home and 
condominium owners, including a free energy assessment, a 
free Energy Star certified refrigerator, free LED light bulbs, 
smoke and CO detectors, a low flow showered, a 
programmable thermostat, attic and wall insulation, air 
sealing, and more?  Come to the St. Helena cafeteria on 
Sunday, October 29 at 1:30PM for coffee and donuts and 
a presentation by New York State community coordinator 
Alexander Ortega about this exciting program.  To see if you 
qualify for some or all of these benefits, call 646-886-3630.  

¶ NEXT BAPTISM PREP CLASS will be held on Thurs., 
October 26, at 7PM. Please bring a copy of the childôs 
birth certificate as well as either a letter of suitability for the 
godparents from their local pastor or a copy of the 
godparentôs Confirmation Certificate and if a godparent is 
married, a copy of their Catholic Marriage Certificate. These 
must all be brought to the class. 

¶ YOUTH RETREAT-The Piarist Seminarians are presenting 
a Youth Retreat entitled Looking For Y our Treasure on Sat., 
October 28  from 8:30 - 5:00. The Retreat is for all young 
people ages 12-25.  There is a suggested $5 donation. 

¶ YOUTH GROUP for ages 12-18 meets on Fridays from      
7-8:30PM in the gym.  

¶ ANNUAL THANKSGIVING PARISH FLEA MARKET 
will take place in the gym on Sunday, November 12 from 
9AM-5PM. Christmas and tax season are just around the 
corner, so donate your excess goods for a tax donation and 
pick up a little something extra for birthdays, anniversaries, 
or those on your upcoming shopping list. 

¶ THANKSGIVING RAFFLE TICKETS will soon be 
mailed to you. This year, in celebration of the 75th 
Anniversary of the dedication of St. Helenaôs Church on 
May 3, 1942, the cash prizes will be one $1,075 grand prize, 
two $575 second prizes and five  $175 third prizes. The cost 
is still $1 a chance or $20 for 22 chances. The drawing will 
take place on Sunday, December 3. 

¶ ST. HELENAôS FREE SUBSCRIPTION TO  FORMED 
HAS BEEN RENEWED FOR ANOTHER YEAR-        
St. Helenaôs Parish still has a free subscription to FORMED. 
All parishioners have unlimited access to its programs, and it 
is very easy to register with FORMED. FIRST go to 
formed.org and click the REGISTER link in the middle 

OFFERING ENVELOPES 
Sunday, October 15 , 2017                             $4,931.73 
Puerto Rico Special Collection                      $4,930.53 

 
 

Our weekly budget, (Nuestro presupuesto semanal es) $4,423.00 
Thank you to for your generosity and your support and for all that you 
do for St. Helenaôs Parish. I am glad to report that this week we reached 
our weekly goal. We are currently fixing major plumbing and electrical 
issues in both the School and the Parish, so I ask you to still please 
consider increasing your regular weekly offerings a little so that we can 
exceed our 2017 weekly budget goal and be able to pay for important 
and much needed physical plant improvements. This week we had an 

energy assessment. 
 

 

 

Gracias a todos por su generosidad y por todo lo que hacen por esta 
Iglesia de St. Helena. Nosotros estamos haciendo reparaciones 

en la escuela y la iglesia; por favor, considere aumentar su oferta para 
ayudar y apoya estas mejoras.   

http://formed.org/


of the page; enter the parish code 2KQQYD and your email, 
then click ñGo.ò Fill in the registration information.  After 
registering, you will receive a message asking you to verify 
your email address. Check your email (it may be in your 
spam folder) and click VERIFY.  You will be prompted to 
login.  You can then enjoy using FORMED.   

¶ ST. HELENAôS ON THE WEB-In this day and age of The 
Internet, you can always see what is happening here at St. 
Helenaôs. For current information, visit our Parish Website 
at: www.churchofsthelena.com or our School Website at: 
www.sthelenaelementary.com for all the latest 
information.  Also, look for us and like us on Facebook.  Our 
Parish is St. Helena Catholic Church and our School is        
St. Helena School.  Our School alumni are at:  St. Helenaôs 
grammar school alumni, and our high school alumni are 
at:  St. Helena High School, Bronx, NY .  

¶ RELIGIOUS GOODS ROOM is now open. The 
Catechism of the Catholic Church and A Biblical Walk 
Through the Mass, are now available.  

¶ 2018 MASS BOOK is now open. Please come into the 
Rectory to reserve a Mass Intention. The suggested donation 
or stipend for 2018 remains the same at $10 for either 
weekday or weekend Masses. 

¶ AA BIG BOOK STUDY meets every Sat., 7-8:30PM in 
the green building. 

¶ CO-DEPENDENTS ANNONYMOUS (CODA) meets 
every Monday from 7-8:30PM in the rectory meeting room. 

¶ VOLUNTEER NEEDED to visit with home-bound female 
parishioner for 1-2 hours each day. For more info, contact 
the rectory. She lives two blocks from the #6 train.  

 

SCHOOL ANNOUNCEMENTS 
¶ BAKE SALE in school cafeteria from 8-11AM on 
Tuesday, October 24. This is an 8th grade fund raiser. 

¶ ANNUAL SCHOOL HALLOWEEN PARTY for 
children up to and including 5th grade will take place on 
Saturday, October 28 from 12-1:30PM in the gym. 
Everyone is welcome. 

¶ SCHOOL PARENT GUILD-Organizational meeting on 
Thursday, November 9 at 7PM in the cafeteria. All        
St. Helena School parents are urged to attend.  

¶ THE LABELS FOR EDUCATION PROGRAM is soon 
coming to a close. Only UPC submissions with the Labels 
for Education logo will be accepted and redeemed for points. 
All submissions must be postmarked no later than Jan. 2, 
2018, in order to be deposited into our schoolsô bank account. 
We currently have 1,447 points.  Look for the Labels for 
Education logo on these products:  Campbells, Pace, V8, 
Pepperidge Farm, Spaghetti-Os, and Swanson. We are still 
collecting Box Tops for Education Labels. Labels can either 
be brought to the rectory or placed in the collection basket. 

COMMUNITY ANNOUNCEMENTS 
¶ CALLISTA GINGRICH is now the tenth United States 
ambassador to the Holy See and the third woman to hold that 
position. The U.S. Senate confirmed Ms. Gingrichôs 
nomination this past Monday. Ms. Gingrich said that as 
ambassador she will focus on issues of shared concern 
between the United States and the Vatican, like combating 
human trafficking and condemning terrorism. Ms. Gingrich 
is a lifelong Catholic and a member of the choir at the 
Basilica of the National Shrine of the Immaculate 
Conception in Washington, D.C. She has co-produced 
documentaries about Pope John Paul II and she has written 
childrenôs books about government.  

¶ UNITED NATIONS DAY marks the anniversary of the 
entry into force in 1945 of the UN Charter. With the 
ratification of this founding document by the majority of its 
signatories, including the five permanent members of the 
Security Council, the United Nations officially came into 
being. October 24 has been celebrated as United Nations 
Day since 1948. In 1971, the United Nations General 
Assembly recommended that the day be observed by 
Member States as a public holiday.  

¶ ST. CATHERINE ACADEMY Card Party, Thursday, 
October 26th, 7:00 PM, at Maestroôs Caterers, 1703 
Bronxdale Avenue, Bx, $55.00 per person. Valet parking,  
delicious dinner, great prizes. To purchase tickets online go 
to scahs.ejoinme.org, or call Donna Bellaby, 646-403-1751.   

¶ SALESIAN SISTERS OF ST. JOHN BOSCO invite any 
young women considering a religious vocation to attend their 
Come and See Vocational Weekend from November 2-5 at  
659 Belmont Ave., N. Haledon, NJ. For more info, call    
732-597-3988. 

¶ 40 DAYS FOR LIFE is the largest internationally 
coordinated pro-life mobilization in history, helping people 
in local communities end the injustice of abortion through: 
prayer, fasting, and peaceful vigil outside an abortion 
facility. Please join our effort in the Bronx thru Nov. 5th. Go 
to 40daysforlife.com/bronx to sign up. For more info contact 
Julia Alicea (Vigil Coordinator) at 718-644 4414. 

¶ NOTIFY NYC APP-New York City residents, families, and 
commuters can stay informed in more ways than ever before 
with Notify NYCôs new mobile application, which provides 
information about emergency events and important City 
services, based on your location. Anyone can sign up and 
customize the alerts they would like to receive by 
downloading the Notify NYC app for their Apple or Android 
device (visit NYC.gov/notifynycapp, visiting NYC.gov/
notifynyc, calling 311 or 212-639-9675 for Video Relay 
Service, or TTY: 212-504-4115), or following 
@NotifyNYC on Twitter. 

¶ CATHOLIC VOLUNTEER NETWORK-Check out 
RESPONSE 2017, which is a free guide listing nearly 200 
faith-based volunteer programs. Volunteers serve full-time 
for periods of one week to one year or more. To receive a 
free copy of RESPONSE 2017, call 800-543-5046 or e-mail 
info@catholicvolunteernetwork.org.    Website: 
www.catholicvolunteernetwork.org for more info. 

¶ HAVE YOU SUFFERED AN ABORTION?-Experience 
God's love and mercy and begin the journey of healing.  Call 
the Sisters of Life: women should call 866-575-0075;     men 
should call 877-586-4621.  

¶ FREE FITNESS CLUB SESSIONS for Parkchester 
residents. Fitness sessions are free Mondays & Wednesdays 
at 6PM at the Parkchester Fit Club, 1594 Metropolitan Ave. 
Free group fitness classes, free coaching, and free 
accountability.  For info visit: www.Parkchesterfitclub.com  

Please Pray for the Sick of our Parish 
Joanne Frances Bernadette Sanabria,  Ruben Mercado, Louis Lopez, 
Mike Adorno, Catherine Holden, Carmelle and Nicole Antoine,     
Indrowdi Sadu, Rosa Pena, Brenda Jackson, James Leunge,  
Carole Primak, Anna Baez, Lucy Cannavacciuolo,  Luz Vina,                         
Aaron Sylvester, Bertha Mero, Peter Vaccaro, Gino Vaccaro,  
Ronald Horne, Doris Waldropt, Milagro Vasquez, Ynes Tavarez,  
Theresa Delevan, Mariana Rivera, Noemi Cross, Arley Johnson, 
Annissa Ramratansingh, Catherine Gregson, Josefina Gonzalez,  

Rosa Amelia Escribano Santiago, Joseph Lopez, Fr. Andrew Buechele, 
John Ford, Dick Williams, Melanie Rosario, Ayyapan Pandikatil,  
Mary T. Early, Agnes Griffith, Belen Bonhomme, Clifford Brown,         
Joel Rivera, Prospero Corona, Mr. Inham, Olga Olonzo, Jose Andujar,   
Jose Rosario, Sarah Rosario, Augustine Ayala,  Michelle Vega 

 

Please Pray for the Deceased and their Grieving Families:   
         Andrew Scott Porrata, Tiger Oscar Vasquez Mejia,                   

Yvonne Rodriguez, Fedele Lagreca, Edward Cruz, Rosa Moleno,     
Caridad Hornedo, Pierre Berger, Anthony Barbato                                                                                                                                                                                                              

http://www.churchofsthelena.com
http://www.sthelenaelementary.com
http://nyc.gov/notifynycapp
http://nyc.gov/notifynyc
http://nyc.gov/notifynyc


¶ TRANSPORTATION SERVICES FOR SENIORS– to all 
medical appointments available Monday through Friday 
from 8AM-4PM. Call R.A.I.N. at 718-882-8513. 

 

 
 

ANUNCIOS EN ESPA¤OL 
¶ COLECTA PARA PUERTO RICO: Gracias por su 
generosidad.  $4,930.53 

¶ CONSAGRACION AL CORAZON INMACULADO DE 
MARIA: Se iniciará el domingo 5 de noviembre para 
culminar el 8 de diciembre en la Solemnidad de la 
Inmaculada Concepción. Las personas interesadas en 
hacer el proceso deben registrarse el próximo domingo 29 de 
octubre después de la misa de 12 pm.  

¶ MISA DE SANACIčN: En inglés. Sábado 28 de octubre 
después dela misa de 12.15 pm 

¶ CLASES DE BAUTISMO: Jueves 26 de octubre y 2 de 
noviembre a las 7 pm en la Iglesia. Entrada por el 
parqueadero. NOTA: Se debe traer copia del certificado de 
nacimiento del niño. Hay dos posibilidades para tener 
padrinos de Bautismo. Si los padrinos son una pareja, deben 
ser casados por la Iglesia y traer el certificado de 
matrimonio de la iglesia donde se casaron. Si no tienes a 
nadie con esas características puedes escoger una persona 
(hombre o mujer). Esta persona debe haber recibido el 
Sacramento de la Confirmación y debe traer el certificado o 
una carta del pastor de la Iglesia a donde va donde se 
certifique que puede ser padrino ó madrina de Bautismo.  

¶ CLASES DE EDUCACION RELIGIOSA: CCD se 
realiza los miércoles de las 3.45 pm. a las 5 pm.  Hablar en la 
rectoría con el P. Richard para inscripciones.  

¶ GRUPO JUVENIL: Edades de 12-18. Se reúnen los 
viernes de 7 pm a 8.30 pm en el gimnasio.  

¶ GRUPOS CARISMATICOS DE ORACIčN: En Español 
los lunes a las 7 pm en la Iglesia. En Inglés los mi®rcoles a 
las 7.30 pm en el edificio verde.  

¶ MIERCOLES DE LA MISERICORDIA: Ven los 
miércoles a las 7 pm. a adorar al Santísimo y a vivir con 
alegría el misericordioso regalo de la Eucaristía. Invita a tus 
amigos y familiares a esta fiesta de amor!!!  

¶ LEGION DE MARIA: Todos los viernes a las 7 pm, ven 
a rezar el Rosario y a planear servicio a la comunidad. 

¶ EL DIA DE ACCION DE GRACIAS (Thanksgiving) 
MERCADILLO (Flea Market) ANUAL de la parroquia 
se llevará a cabo en el gimnasio el domingo, 12 de 
noviembre de 9 am ï 5 pm.  Como Navidad y el día de los 
impuestos están a la vuelta de la esquina, piense en donar su 
exceso ropa, zapatos, abrigos juguetes, utensilios domésticos 
para una donación de impuestos y comprar algunos regalitos 
para cumpleaños, aniversarios, y la Navidad.  

¶ MEJORAMIENTO DE ENERGĉA ¿Sabe usted que el 
estado de Nueva York proporciona servicios de 
mejoramiento de energía Gratis para los propietarios de 
bajos ingresos, incluyendo condominios, que incluye una 
evaluación de energía gratis, un refrigerador certificado de 
Energy Star gratis, bombillas de luz LED gratis, detectores 
de humo gratis, un duchado de flujo bajo gratis, un 
termóstato programable gratis, el ático y el aislamiento de la 
pared, y más?  Todos están invitados a la cafetería el 
domingo 29 de octubre, a las 1:30 pm, para café y rosquillas 
y una presentación del coordinador de la comunidad del 
estado de Nueva York, Alexander Ortega, acerca de este 
importante programa.  Para ver si usted califica para algunos 
o todos estos beneficios, llame al 646-886-3630.  

¶ NO MAS FLYERS EN LAS PUERTAS: Como podrán 
haberse dado cuenta, ahora tenemos un nuevo bulletin board                      
                                              

para todos los anuncios. Esto significa que en el futuro no se 
podrán usar las puertas para colocar ningún anuncio. 
Además, todos los anuncios deben estar autorizados en la 
rectoría, sin ese permiso se retirarán inmediatamente. 
Gracias por su colaboración. 

 

BUEN DIA, HERMANOS: 
Hola queridos hermanos. Durante la semana que termina hemos 
comenzado a leer la carta de San Pablo a los Romanos. Es la 
carta más larga de Pablo, la escribió para las comunidades que 
poco a poco se habían ido formando en la capital del imperio. No 
existe un fundador reconocido de esas comunidades, pero por ser 
Roma una ciudad tan importante, era constantemente visitada por 
extranjeros y de esa manera el Evangelio de Jesús comenzó a ser 
escuchado y aceptado. 
 

Esto ya trae una lección muy importante partidos nosotros: 
nuestro testimonio de Jesucristo es importante para que otros lo 
conozcan. A veces podemos pensar que nuestro testimonio no 
hace un impacto en la construcción del reino de Dios, eso es un 
error. El testimonio de la acción de amor de Dios en la vida de 
cada uno de nosotros es necesario para que otros puedan conocer 
la Buena Noticia que el mundo se resiste a aceptar. 
 

Cuando Pablo se entera que estas comunidades existen decide 
escribirles, decide darles a conocer el misterio de Cristo, el Hijo 
de Dios que se hace hombre para salvarnos. En ese proceso todos 
nosotros nos vemos beneficiados porque hoy podemos darnos el 
lujo de leer y meditar en un documento tan importante en la vida 
de la Iglesia. La carta se divide en 16 capítulos y la estaremos 
leyendo por un mesé un mes seguido leyendo un documento del 
Nuevo Testamento aparte de los evangeliosé eso significa que 
allí hay enseñanzas muy importantes para nosotros los que 
creemos en Jesús como el Mesías enviado por Dios.  
 

En este punto es importante recordar que las cartas que escribe 
Pablo no son escritas para toda una ciudad. Por ejemplo, la carta 
a los efesios no fue escrita para ótodosô los habitantes de Éfeso. 
La carta a los corintios no fue escrita para ótodosô los habitantes 
de Corinto. La carta a los romanos no fue escrita para ótodosô los 
habitantes de Roma. Estas cartas, lo mismo que los evangelios, 
fueron escritas para todos los que creemos en Jesucristo, fueron 
escritas para todos los hombres y mujeres que aceptamos el 
mensaje que trajo Jesús que nos da a conocer el camino hacia la 
vida verdadera, hacia la plena felicidad. Ciertamente, 
quisiéramos que ese mensaje fuera aceptado por todos, pero la 
realidad es que desde el mismo comienzo, desde el mismo tiempo 
en que Jesús estuvo aquí entre nosotros, este mensaje fue 
aceptado por unos y rechazado por otros. Así fue hace dos mil 
años, así sucede hoy y así será siempre. 
 

Cuando Pablo escribe la carta no conoce a los cristianos romanos 
y por ello se presenta llamándose a si mismo ñsiervo de Cristo 
Jesús.ò También se llama a sí mismo ñapóstol escogido para 
anunciar el Evangelio de Dios.ò Lo que me llama la atención 
acerca de esta presentación que hace Pablo de sí mismo, es la 
transformación tan radical que este hombre ha tenido debido a su 
experiencia de encuentro con Jesucristo. Pablo, todos 
recordamos, fue un fariseo muy estudiado, un celoso observante 
de la ley, un hombre inteligente que llegó a obtener tanto poder, 
que recibió todas las autorizaciones necesarias para óacabarô con 
esa secta de cristianos.ô Bien, ese mismo hombre, ya 
transformado, es el que ahora firma llamándose ósiervo de Cristo 
Jesús.ô No es algo maravilloso? Y me pregunto e invito a todos a 
que nos preguntemos: cuál cambio podemos decir que se ha 
efectuado en nosotros como consecuencia de nuestro encuentro 
con Jesús? Seguimos siendo los mismos de antes o efectivamente 
la Palabra de Dios, los sacramentos y nuestra relación personal 
con Jesús está obrando en nosotros de tal manera que nos 
podemos considerar una nueva creación?  
 



El tema central de esta carta es que la salvaci·n de Dios nos 
alcanza con todo su poder en Cristo Jes¼s. Estas son frases 
que a veces corremos el riesgo de pasarlas por alto por el efecto 
de la rutina. Sin embargo, ellas tocan profundamente nuestras 
creencias y por lo tanto nuestra manera de ver la vida. Otro 
aspecto central de esta carta reside en que la salvaci·n no es s·lo 
para los jud²os, el plan de Dios fue desde el comienzo fue 
óescogerô un pueblo desde donde comenzara a nacer la semilla 
del Evangelio ñpara todos los pueblos.ò Esta es la razón por la 
cual el mensaje de Jesús ha llegado hasta nosotros, que somos 
parte de esos pueblos paganos. Sin embargo, esta Buena Noticia 
será buena sólo para aquellos que ñcreen en virtud de su fe.ò  
 

Por el otro lado, Pablo habla de la debilidad humana tanto de los 
judíos que, habiendo sido escogidos, no lo aceptaron, como de 
los paganos que, teniendo la creación como prueba de la 
existencia de Dios, tampoco lo recibieron. Es lo que sucedió en 
aquel tiempo y sucede hoy. Hay muchas personas que admiran la 
belleza y la perfección del cosmos, y todo lo creado es bueno, 
según nos dice la Biblia, pero lo hacen a través de la admiración 
por la ciencia, sin alcanzar a llegar a Creador, quedándose 
estancados óen la maravilla de la ciencia.ô Esas personas 
construyen ídolos a su alrededor y se llenan de satisfacción con ellos.  
 

Uno de los más poderosos ídolos hoy es precisamente la ciencia y 
la tecnología. Las más grandes empresas tecnológicas se han 
posicionado poco  poco en un lugar de preponderancia tal,  que 
progresivamente se les considera la última palabra en casi todas 
las realidades de nuestra vida, desplazando progresivamente a 
Dios y su revelación.  
 

Pablo llamaba necios a los paganos que teniendo tanta luz en 
frente de ellos no la veían, y también eran necios los judíos que 
tuvieron la revelación en el Antiguo Testamento y no la vieron, 
no estuvieron a la altura de la elección que Dios hizo de ellos. 
Esa misma expresión la podríamos usar hoy. El hombre se ha ido 
olvidando de la maravillosa perfección de la creación y de su 
creador y se queda, en cambio, con los descubrimientos de la 
ciencia. La ciencia como tal no es mala, pero no es más que un 
instrumento que nos debería llevar a apreciar de una manera 
diferente que todos los descubrimientos que se hacen pertenecen 
a una creación y una sabiduría de millones y millones de años. El 
hombre también se ha ido olvidando del privilegio que significa 
ser ñhijos de Diosò, hijos amados de Dios. No se reconoce ese 
don tan grande y en lugar nos tratamos los unos a los otros como 
objetos de desecho.  
 

Dios nos ha regalado la hermosura de la creación, nos ha dado el 
inmenso regalo de su hijo, nos ha regalado la Iglesia como 
mensajera, que animada por la acción del Espíritu Santo, nos da 
la garantía de tener con nosotros la misma Palabra de Dios que 
Jesucristo nos vino a dar a conocer. Ahora bien, Pablo nos 
recuerda algo importante a nosotros, el Nuevo Israel,  el pueblo 
que ha aceptado a Jesús como el Salvador: ñal que más se le da, 
más se el exige.ò  
 

La confianza de ser creyentes y de sabernos discípulos de 
Jesucristo puede llevarnos a caer en el orgullo y a pensar que 
somos superiores a los demás. No se trata de haber recibido 
muchos dones, porque Dios es sumamente generoso con cada 
uno de nosotros, el asunto es cómo los usamos para la gloria de 
Dios y el bien del prójimo. Que la escucha diaria de la Palabra 
nos ayude a corregir las posibles desviaciones en nuestro camino. 
Sigamos construyendo nuestro destino final con la confianza 
puesta en Dios: ñSólo en Dios descansa mi alma, porque de Él 
viene mi salvación, sólo Él es mi roca y mi salvacióné Él es mi 
esperanza.ò                                                              Padre Nelson 

Mass Intentions  

SUN., Oct. 22, 2017-Twenty-Ninth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
               7:30    Ralph Backino  
               9:00      Gloria Mangual 
             10:30     Aurea Andujar (Second Anniversary) 
  Edith Louis 
             12:00     Juana del Carmen Rodriguez 
  Raul Ramirez Hernandez 
               1:30     Edward and Isabella Garrity 
               5:00     Owen Kelly 
MONDAY, October 23, 2017ï St. John of Capistrano 
 6:50    Pino Lucento 
              8:30  Catherine Warneke 
 12:15 Fr. Steven Kennelly 
TUESDAY, October 24, 2017-St. Anthony Maria Claret 
 6:50     Joseph and Matilda Carty  
 8:30      Katherine LoCapo 
 12:15    In Thanksgiving for Favors 
WEDNESDAY, Oct. 25, 2017-40 Martyrs of England and Wales 
 6:50   In Honor of St. Anthony 
 8:30 Ben A. Gonzales & Carolyn Nelson Gonzales 
  12:15 Jos® Sanabria 
 7:00     Antonia Quinones 
THURSDAY, October 26, 2017-St. Demetrius 
               6:50   Augusto Iposada Arroyo (Special Intention) 
 8:30 Clementina Pe¶a 
 12:15   In Honor & In Thanksgiving to the Holy Trinity 
FRIDAY, October 27, 2017-Blessed Emilina  
 6:50       Joanne Savinoôs  Intentions  
 8:30    In Thanksgiving for Favors Received 
 12:15 Health Intentions for Djamah Grace,   
              Agamah Mawunyo Samuel, Afi Mawuli Kodjo, 
  Michel Atsu and Family, Amono and Togo 
SATURDAY, October 28, 2017-St. Simon and St. Jude 
 6:50       In Thanksgiving for Favors 
 8:30   Fr. Joseph Ligory, for Blessings and In  
  Thanksgiving on His 34th Anniversary of  
  Holy Ordination and His Parents and Family 
 12:15    Ralph A. Cerbone Jr. 
  Annointing Mass 
 5:30 Juan Tirado 
SUN., Oct. 29, 2017-Thirtieth Sunday in Ordinary Time       
               7:30      Divine Justice for the Severe Attack on a  
  Child by Other Students Last Year  
               9:00      Joanne Savinoôs Intention for Her Son 
             10:30     Mary Creger 
             12:00     Jos® and Virginia Velez, Jr. 
 1:30 Maura Balem Tilton 
               5:00     Brendan Gillian 
 
 

Readings for the Week of October 22, 2017 
Sunday: Is 45:1, 4-6/Ps 96:1, 3-5, 7-10/1 Thes 1:1-5b/Mt 22:15-21; 
Monday: Rom 4:20-25/Lk 1:69-75/Lk 12:13-21; Tuesday: Rom 
5:12, 15b, 17-19, 20b-21/Ps 40:7-10, 17/Lk 12:35-38; Wednesday: 
Rom 6:12-18/Ps 124:1b-8/Lk 12:39-48; Thursday: Rom 6:19-23/Ps 
1:1-4, 6/Lk 12:49-53; Friday: Rom 7:18-25a/Ps 119:66, 68, 76-77, 
93-94/Lk 12:54-59; Saturday: Eph 2:19-22/Ps 19:2-5/Lk 6:12-16; 
Next Sunday: Ex 22:20-26/Ps 18:2-4, 47, 51/1 Thes 1:5c-10/Mt 
22:34-40  


